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March 6, 2013

Peter Liggett, Ph.D. Deputy Director

Long Term Care and Behavioral Health
Department of Health and Human Services
1801 Main Street

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Dr. erw%n \s&v

This letter is a follow-up to our recent meeting regarding several issues pertaining to the
potential for changes to the state plan which impact therapeutic foster care and its
constituent foster parents. As you know, these agencies bill under the RBHS program for a
portion of their rate, as Medicaid does not pay for room and board for the child in care.
During our meeting, we discussed-the chilling effect that unbundling has had on this sector
of our membership. We also discussed our recent visit to meet with CMS officials in
Baltimore, Maryland. Mr. Waldrep and Ms. Carlton talked about your efforts with the
alcohol and drug agencies to take anoth@r look at the SPA. We were encouraged that we
may be able to put together a group of child serving organizations to work toward
something that may remediate the strain of documentation and billing requirements such
as a daily service unit.

I would appreciate hearing from you on how we may proceed to work as partners to
develop a proposal to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services.

Thanks for your time and consideration.
Kindest Personal Regards,
Sroitar

Paula M. Fendley, M. Ed., LMSW
Chief Executive Officer

133 Powell Drive « Lexington, SC 29072 ¢ Phone: 803-996-5437 * Fax: 803-996-5438 ¢ www.pafcaf.org
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March 6, 2013

Peter Liggett, Ph.D. Deputy Director

Long Term Care and Behavioral Health
Department of Health and Human Services
1801 Main Street

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Dr. rvww%u N‘\.«v

This letter is a follow-up to our recent meeting regarding several issues pertaining to the
potential for changes to the state plan which impact therapeutic foster care and its
constituent foster parents. As you know, these agencies bill under the RBHS program for a
portion of their rate, as Medicaid does not pay for room and board for the child in care.

During our meeting, we discussed the chilling effect that unbundling has had on this sector
of our membership. We also discussed our recent visit to meet with CMS officials in
Baltimore, Maryland. Mr. Waldrep and Ms. Carlton talked about your efforts with the
alcohol and drug agencies to take anothér look at the SPA. We were encouraged that we
may be able to put together a group of child serving organizations to work toward
something that may remediate the strain of documentation and billing requirements such
as a daily service unit.

I would appreciate hearing from you on how we may proceed to work as partners to
develop a proposal to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services.

Thanks for your time and consideration.
Kindest Personal Regards,
Ku«\\\w‘.\

Paula M. Fendley, M. Ed., LMSW
Chief Executive Officer

133 Powell Drive ¢ Lexington, SC 29072 ¢ Phone: 803-996-5437 * Fax: 803-996-5438 « www.pafcaf.org
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Peter _.mmmmﬁ

From: Peter Liggett

Sent: Friday, March 22, 2013 4:44 PM

To: Paula Fendley (PFendley@scachfs.com)
Subject: Responding to your March 6th letter.
Hi Paula,

I'hope this finds you well and ready for a relaxing weekend.

I realize [ haven't yet responded to your letter dated March 6, 2013 regarding the services provided in the therapeutic
foster care realm. I will be gone next week but would like to speak with you soon after I return April 1* about potential
strategies for addressing services for TFC. In response to your reference of the addictive services/RBHS SPA - our work
on that project was a year-long effort that required immense amounts of time from all parties involved. As I mentioned in
the meeting, it is my thought that any sort of efforts to address TFC ought to be considered within the broader context of
a larger project to move RBHS into a coordinated care model. I'm certainly open to hearing your thoughts on that and
would like to discuss this further. I will ask Annie McCanne to set up a time for us to meet.

I'm sorry I won't be able to join you and Tony when you meet next week.

Best wishes,

-Pete

Pete Liggett, Ph.D., Licensed Psychologist

Deputy Director of Long Term Care & Behavioral Health
South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services
1801 Main Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29202

Office: 803.898.2505
Mobile: 803.315.1643

LiggettP@scdhhs.gov

¢ South Carolina Department of
wmzmm_ﬁ: & Human Services
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